Bahtic, Nedin

From: Jim Sharpe [jsharpe@standardpurification.com]

Sent: Tuesday, May 04, 2010 5:35 PM

To: Bahtic, Nedin

Cc: Henry, Danielle D.

Subject: RE: Field Warning Notice issued to Standard Carbon (ID No. 0830170)
Nedin,

Thank you for your time on site yesterday, and for the email below. We will review the following and quickly respond
with all necessary steps, including contacting David Zell.

Thank you again for your time and consideration.

Regards,
Jim

From: Bahtic, Nedin [mailto:Nedin.Bahtic@dep.state.fl.us]

Sent: Tuesday, May 04, 2010 5:04 PM

To: 'Jim Sharpe'

Cc: Henry, Danielle D.

Subject: Field Warning Notice issued to Standard Carbon (ID No. 0830170)

Mr. Sharpe,

Please find attached a Field Warning Notice that is partially triggered by my visit yesterday. The fact that the facility you
constructed very much differs from the one allowed to be constructed by permit 0830170-001-AC constitutes a violation
of Rule 62-210.300(1)(a), F.A.C.: "an air construction permit shall be obtained by the owner or operator of any proposed
new, reconstructed, or modified facility or emissions unit, or any new pollution control equipment prior to the beginning
of construction, reconstruction pursuant to 40 CFR 60.15 or 63.2, or modification of the facility or emissions unit or
addition of the air pollution control equipment”. Therefore, a new construction permit application will be required that
will reflect the as-built configuration. | mentioned yesterday that an operating permit application is due within 90 days
of initial operation; in your case, this date is 06/17/2010. A concurrent AC/AO application is possible, but with separate
permit application fees. To find out more about what needs to be done permitting-wise, please contact your consultant
or our permitting engineer Dave Zell who wrote your initial construction permit; he can be reached at
david.zell@dep.state.fl.us or 813-632-7600 ext. 118.

Additional items that | cited in the attached Field Warning Notice, and that | discovered during a file review, are: failure
to timely notify the Department of visible emission testing (as required by Specific Condition 18. of permit 0830170-001-
AC); failure to timely submit the 2009 Annual Operating Report (as required by Specific Condition 23. of your permit);
and failure to timely report the incident that occurred on 04/20/2010 (as required by condition 8. of the General
Conditions attachment, which is a part of your permit).

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Nedin Bahtic

Environmental Engineering Specialist III

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Air Resources, Southwest District

13051 North Telecom Parkway



Temple Terrace, FL 33637
phone: 813-632-7600 x126
fax: 813-632-7668

The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a customer. DEP Secretary Michael W. Sole is
committed to continuously assessing and improving the level and quality of services provided to you. Please take a few
minutes to comment on the quality of service you received. Simply click on this link to the DEP Customer Survey. Thank
you in advance for completing the survey.




